BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, February 28, 2007

 Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Wednesday, February 28, 2007. Chairman Marc R. Paster, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Marc R. Paster , Vice Chairman Charles D. Baker, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Adam P. Forman, and Daniel R. Santanello and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:

Mr. Perry Frankston, Executive Director of the Jewish Community Center of the North Shore updated the Board regarding Showhouse. Resident Martin Goldman spoke in favor of the project. Attorney Chris Drucas informed the Board he is working with his clients and Mr. Frankston to address their concerns. 

Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to appoint Russ Patten, Town Clerk as local census liason to work with representatives from the Election Division of Commonwealth of Massachusetts seconded by Selectman Forman.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board  voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello  to approve request from Jim Schultz, Veteran’s  Officer to officially name the intersection of Essex Street and Stetson Avenue as “Captain Jennifer J. Harris Square “ seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve meeting minutes from January 14, 2007 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve overhanging sign permit for Thai Thani Restaurant, 408 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve overhanging sign permit for Fantasy Nails, 158 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Forman.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve FY08 Budget seconded by Selectman Baker.
TOWN ADMINITSRATOR REPORT:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· FY08 Budget.

· Bid for Town Hall Project.
· Preliminary Conversations with Marblehead and Swampscott Police Chiefs regarding dispatching of 911 calls. 
SELECTMEN’S TIME:
Selectman Cassidy introduced Mr. Eric Walker as a candidate for the Board of Selectmen’s race. Mr. Cassidy questioned what impact the Town Hall renovations will have on the taxpayers. Mr. Cassidy commented what a great tribute  the funeral services were for Captain Jennifer Harris and her family with so many helping in achieving this such as Veterans Agent Jim Schultz, Police Department, Fire Department, all the Armed Forces, Clergy and the community.  
Selectman Forman commented about the FY08 Budget and his hope it be able to get through it with civil dialogue and fair results.
Selectman Santanello commented on Captain Jennifer will be sorely missed by her Town and by her Country. Mr. Santanello questioned billboards on display at the MBTA train station and was informed that the Town has checked on this and it is not on Town property but on property that is owned by the MBTA. 
Selectman Baker commented positively on the services for Captain Jennifer Harris and hopes and prays that the Town never has to go through that again and sent his condolences to the Harris family. Mr. Baker asked for an update and clarification on exactly where the Woodstone Restaurant negotiation is at this time. 
Selectman Paster informed the Board that the Town has been recognized by the State for their up to date record keeping and posting of information on the Town Website and will be recognized for those efforts on March 15, 2007 at the State House.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy    to adjourn meeting at 9:30P.M. seconded by Selectman Forman.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

